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Aloha Chair Baker and Members of the Committee: 

The purpose of this testimony is to aid your evaluation of the nomination 

of Thomas Gorak to serve as a Commissioner of the Public Utilities 

Commission. It is based on over forty years of experience as a senior 

executive of a regulated electric and gas utility, as a regulator while 

serving on the Commission from 2011 through 2016, and as a consultant 

on clean energy matters. It also reflects my utmost respect for the 

Commission as a critically important institution. 

I believe Mr. Gorak's conduct while serving as the Commission's Chief 

Counsel may raise questions that recommend against his confirmation. As 

you may be aware, Mr. Gorak previously served as Chief Counsel during 

my tenure on the Commission. 

In my view, Mr. Gorak discharged his duties as Chief Counsel in a manner 

that was improper and contrary to the established protocols. It is well 

established that Chief Counsel must serve all Commissioners, not only 

by providing advice and counsel to each indi victual Commissioner, but 

also by ensuring that all three Commissioners are provided access to 

Commission staff and consultants. 

Despite these established protocols, during a major and lengthy contested 

case proceeding Mr. Gorak chose to implement a Chief Counsel controlled 

ad-hoc team comprised of Commission staff and consultants. This ad-hoc 

team became a repository of knowledge and evidence concerning the key 

issues in the proceeding. As a sitting Commissioner, it was imperative 

that I have full access to the ad-hoc team. However, Mr. Gorak ensured 

that I was "walled off" from and had no access to the ad-hoc team for 

extended periods. 

Importantly, access to this ad-hoc team was denied during the lengthy 

period when the draft order in this proceeding was prepared. The ad­

hoc team approach implemented and controlled by Mr. Gorak therefore 

impaired my ability to properly contribute to decision-making in this 

contested case proceeding, and thus my ability to fulfill my duties and 

obligations as a Commissioner. 

This testimony does not seek to challenge Mr. Gorak' s resume, which 

speaks for itself. It does, however, raise serious questions concerning 

Mr. Gorak' s judgment and suitability to serve as an independent and 

impartial Commissioner, should his nomination be confirmed. 

Thank you for the opportunity to present this testimony. 






















